
Ms. Emma Rogers

2856 Oakley Ave., Baltimore 21215 

Re: 21-0079R Informational Hearing-Mold in Housing -February 9, 2022

Health, Environment, and Technology Committee 

Dear Councilmembers: 

We moved in in 2021. The landlord removed the carpet as soon as we moved in so I felt secure 

that there was no mold.  Soon it became clear that the roof was caving in and I notified him 

immediately.  It took him over 10 months to even look at it.  But by then there was mold all 

throughout the house. There is mold in pantry, living room, backroom, the basement and in my 

daughter’s room. We now only live in one room in the house. We had to seal my daughter’s 

room off and she went to live with family. I have persistent nose bleeds and difficulty breathing. 

The ceiling is still caving in. The home is rotting from the inside. I call the inspector but when 

they notify the landlord the landlord calls me and tells me that he does not want them in his 

home and tells me I better not let them in.  I would let them in but the inspectors have not come 

after they would speak with the landlord.  I asked him for a lead certificate, and he told me that 

he doesn’t have to provide one. We need help. We need this to stop. 


